










































































Dear Ms Rogerson,
 
I refer to your email below and respond as follows:
 
1. Transcript pages 61-62: This question sought information as to the process which is gone through by the RSPCA Contact Centre

(1300 cruelty) when it receives an animal cruelty complaint, including how it prioritises those complaints.  That process is set
out in our answer to Question 1 in the Supplementary Questions, under the heading “Complaints Intake” (pages 9-10 of our
Supplementary Submission).

2. Transcript page 63: This question sought information regarding the referral of complaints involving participants in RSPCA
Australia’s Approved Farming Scheme to other agencies for investigation.  That question is answered at pages 34-35 of our
Supplementary Submission.

3. Transcript page 64: This question sought information as to whether there was, to our knowledge, any other Australian
jurisdictions in which Government funding for animal welfare agencies depended on a formula.  The answer given was that
RSPCA NSW was not aware of any such approach being taken in any other Australian jurisdiction.  That remains the case.  The
information which we have as to the funding provided to other RSPCA organisations around Australia is summarised in
Annexure P to our Written Submission (Submission 136).

4. Transcript page 69: This question sought information as to the views of RSPCA NSW as to areas of the current regulatory
regime which might be improved upon in order to do a better job to protect animals in NSW.  The views of RSPCA NSW in that
regard are summarised in our opening address at Transcript page 57. In summary:
a. to bring POCTAA in line with current community expectations as to minimum standards of animal welfare and appropriate

penalties for animal cruelty offences;
b. to better provide for cases of mental stress and cruelty to be taken up by the law;
c. mandating the use of body-worn camera devices;
d. amendments to s 31(1)(b) in relation to the orders able to be made at the conclusion of local court proceedings;
e. on pages 47-48 of our Written Submission (in summary, reform of POCTAA including in relation to increases in the penalties

for animal cruelty);
f. at pages 6-7 of our Supplementary Submission (under the heading Limitation Periods) and at pages 15-16 of those

Supplementary Submissions (in relation to the problems of addressing the welfare of tethered animals under the existing
Act). 

 
We believe that this information should address the questions to which you have directed our attention, but if further information
is required, please do not hesitate to ask.
 

 

 
 

 

 

   

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 




